

Gathering 03/24

03 March 2017 / 10:30 AM / BC 104

ATTENDEES

Brandi Bailes, Bob Crise, Jodi Hanley, Stephen Ramirez, Scott Rippy, Sherri Wilson

AGENDA

Last Meeting Follow - up

1. None planned

New Business

- Possible book changes for Summer or Fall
 - No summer book changes
 - Fall Brandi will look into a new stats book.
- Keith will come to go over issues we had with SLO cloud last time
 - Keith will talk to webdev about moving SLO information into central location
- Update math 160 materials
 - Discussion of lack of insight for 102 students. Will look into new book that merges 102/103 when this addition comes up (possibly for fall as feedback from adjuncts is negative)
- Update on information from Acceleration conference
 - Articulation issues with the CSUs
 - Waiting for IGETC information from Troi
 - Need a non-credit piece (942 and 952) can be taught by bachelor's degree
 - 3-day conference for CAP. BSI funds will pay for conference. Need to know who will go.

- Brandi, Jodi, Sherri, adjuncts (listed elsewhere)
 - 2-hour meetings twice a month to develop content for 085 with any instructors (including adjuncts) planning to teach 085 (or anybody that wants to come).
- Dual enrollment
 - One meeting with Yucaipa high. 20-25 students ready for multivariable calc. Scheduling and details to be worked out. To be taught on the high school campus. For Fall 2017. Looking for volunteers to teach the section. Math 255, linear, diff. Eq., suggested as dual enrollment also. Math 255 must be taught at Crafton due to technology requirements.
 - Enrollment committee refounded to work on Dual Enrollment along with other items.
 - Classes may be offered at the high school to be taught by high school campus. In Fall 2017 and Spring 2018. Looking into bringing 106/115 for teaching certificate through the high school as a pathway (Meridyth is working on this).
 - Sherri will send meeting invite for Enrollment management meeting
 -

NOTES

Jodi: Nominations for chair are coming out Friday 3/31 discussion of possible nomination or lack thereof.

Sherri: Issues with moving forward with 110H because 110 is being approved already and they needed to be submitted together.

ACTION ITEMS

- The entire department will look for a 102/103 book that leaves out precalc in the future to bring forward at the next meeting.
- Brandi will look into new stats book and present next time
-

NEXT MEETING'S AGENDA

- Stats book for Fall (Brandi)
-